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Agricultural Producers Have Until March 15 to 
Enroll in USDA’s Key Commodity Safety Net 
Programs for the 2024 Crop Year 

 

Call Today To Make Your Appointment 

Agricultural producers who have not yet enrolled in the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) or 
Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs for the 2024 crop year have until March 15, 2024, to 
revise elections and sign contracts. Both safety net programs, delivered by USDA’s Farm 
Service Agency (FSA), provide vital income support to farmers who experience substantial 
declines in crop prices or revenues for the 2024 crop year.       

Producers can elect coverage and enroll in ARC-County or PLC, which provide crop-by-crop 
protection, or ARC-Individual, which protects the entire farm. Although election changes for 
2024 are optional, producers must enroll, with a signed contract, each year. If a producer has 
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a multi-year contract on the farm, the contract will continue for 2024 unless an election change 
is made.      

If producers do not submit their election revision by the March 15, 2024, deadline, the election 
remains the same as their 2023 election for eligible commodities on the farm. Also, producers 
who do not complete enrollment and sign their contract by the deadline will not be enrolled in 
ARC or PLC for the 2024 year and will not receive a payment if one is triggered. Farm owners 
can only enroll in these programs if they have a share interest in the commodity.      

Producers are eligible to enroll farms with base acres for the following commodities:  barley, 
canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard 
seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain rice, medium and short grain rice, 
safflower seed, seed cotton, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat.      

Web-Based Decision Tools       

Many universities, including the University of Minnesota Extension, offer web-based decision 
tools to help producers make informed, educated decisions using crop data specific to their 
respective farming operations. Producers are encouraged to use the tool of their choice to 
support their ARC and PLC elections.       

Crop Insurance Considerations   

Producers are reminded that enrolling in ARC or PLC programs can impact eligibility for some 
crop insurance products offered by USDA’s Risk Management Agency (RMA). Producers who 
elect and enroll in PLC also have the option of purchasing Supplemental Coverage Option 
(SCO) through their Approved Insurance Provider, but producers of covered commodities who 
elect ARC are ineligible for SCO on their planted acres.    

Unlike SCO, RMA’s Enhanced Coverage Option (ECO) is unaffected by participating in ARC 
for the same crop, on the same acres. You may elect ECO regardless of your farm program 
election.    

Upland cotton farmers who choose to enroll seed cotton base acres in ARC or PLC are 
ineligible for the stacked income protection plan, or STAX, on their planted cotton acres.      

More Information      

For more information on ARC and PLC, producers can visit the ARC and PLC webpage or 
contact their local USDA Service Center. Producers can also prepare maps for acreage 
reporting as well as manage farm loans and view other farm records data and customer 
information by logging into their farmers.gov account. If you don’t have an account, sign up 
today.   
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Dairy Producers Can Enroll for 2024 Dairy Margin 
Coverage Beginning Feb. 28 

Starting Wednesday, dairy producers will be able to enroll for 
2024 Dairy Margin Coverage (DMC), an important safety net 
program offered through the U.S. Department of Agriculture 
(USDA) that provides producers with price support to help offset 
milk and feed price differences. This year’s DMC signup begins 
Feb. 28, 2024, and ends April 29, 2024. For those who sign up 
for 2024 DMC coverage, payments may begin as soon as March 
4, 2024, for any payments that triggered in January 2024. 

USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) has revised the regulations for DMC to allow eligible 
dairy operations to make a one-time adjustment to established production history. This 
adjustment will be accomplished by combining previously established supplemental 
production history with DMC production history for those dairy operations that participated in 
Supplemental Dairy Margin Coverage during a prior coverage year. DMC has also been 
authorized through calendar year 2024. Congress passed a 2018 Farm Bill extension 
requiring these regulatory changes to the program. 

DMC is a voluntary risk management program that offers protection to dairy producers when 
the difference between the all-milk price and the average feed price (the margin) falls below a 
certain dollar amount selected by the producer.  In 2023, Dairy Margin Coverage payments 
triggered in 11 months including two months, June and July, where the margin fell below the 
catastrophic level of $4.00 per hundredweight, a first for Dairy Margin Coverage or its 
predecessor Margin Protection Program.  

2024 DMC Coverage and Premium Fees  

FSA has revised DMC regulations to extend coverage for calendar year 2024, which is 
retroactive to Jan. 1, 2024, and to provide an adjustment to the production history for dairy 
operations with less than 5 million pounds of production. In previous years, smaller dairy 
operations could establish a supplemental production history and receive Supplemental Dairy 
Margin Coverage. For 2024, dairy producers can establish one adjusted base production 
history through DMC for each participating dairy operation to better reflect the operation’s 
current production. 

For 2024 DMC enrollment, dairy operations that established supplemental production history 
through Supplemental Dairy Margin Coverage for coverage years 2021 through 2023, will 
combine the supplemental production history with established production history for one 
adjusted base production history.   

For dairy operations enrolled in 2023 DMC under a multi-year lock-in contract, lock-in eligibility 
will be extended until Dec. 31, 2024. In addition, dairy operations enrolled in multi-year lock-in 
contracts are eligible for the discounted DMC premium rate during the 2024 coverage year. To 
confirm 2024 DMC lock-in coverage or opt out in favor of an annual contract for 2024, dairy 
operations having lock-in contracts must enroll during the 2024 DMC enrollment period.      

DMC offers different levels of coverage, even an option that is free to producers, minus a 
$100 administrative fee. The administrative fee is waived for dairy producers who are 
considered limited resource, beginning, socially disadvantaged or a military veteran. To 



determine the appropriate level of DMC coverage for a specific dairy operation, producers can 
use the online dairy decision tool.   

DMC Payments  

DMC payments are calculated using updated feed and premium hay costs, making the 
program more reflective of actual dairy producer expenses.  These updated feed calculations 
use 100% premium alfalfa hay.   

More Information 

USDA also offers other risk management tools for dairy producers, including the Dairy 
Revenue Protection (DRP) plan that protects against a decline in milk revenue (yield and 
price) and the Livestock Gross Margin (LGM) plan, which provides protection against the loss 
of the market value of milk minus the feed costs. Both DRP and LGM livestock insurance 
policies are offered through the Risk Management Agency. Producers should contact their 
local crop insurance agent for more information.  

For more information on DMC, visit the DMC webpage or contact your local USDA Service 
Center.   
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USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: 
USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., 
SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 
(Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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